PASTORAL COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

March 10, 2016

The March 2016 Pastoral Council meeting commenced on Thursday, March 10, at 7:10 PM in the Breen Room.

ATTENDANCE

Fr. Mike Mellone

Chris Folks 


Deacon Perfecto Santiago

Dave Muzzy


Ribix Ruano 


Deacon Bob Gignilliat

Mary Pastore


Regina Okafor


Sr. Karen Lester

Jo Saunders 


Susan Kindle




OPENING PRAYER –  Perfecto

REVIEW OF FEBRUARY 2016 MEETING MINUTES – Upon addition of names of Council members who attended February meeting, and addition of Perfecto's name to Election Committee volunteers, Minutes stand approved.

OLD BUSINESS

*  Community Sunday - 

** Jeanette Wassell shared her thoughts with the Council via email (Dave emailed to Council members on March 11) about how weekly Community Sunday is going. 

1. For the most part, it is going very well and most people seem to be enjoying it. Kids corner with coloring has been re-instituted and is helping to keep the kids interacting with each other more, and running around less.

2. Cost is running very close. After five weeks, we seem to be down by only about $43 (total). With a few minor changes, we could break even.

3. Attendance has grown from ~150 to ~180, and may increase even more as people become more aware of it, and as the weather gets better.

4. Challenge has been getting volunteers/groups to offer/agree to host. "Sign Up genius" is being used and has been a great help towards this end. Groups already agreeing to host include American Heritage Girls, Mens' Group, Knights of Columbus, and Ladies of Charity. (Comment at meeting - other groups that could be asked to help include Boy Scouts, Sons of Italy, Filipino/American Group.)

5. Jeanette is considering ways to add some variety to Community Sunday, including adding items to the menu, like bagels and cream cheese, biscotti, etc. 

Jeanette asked if she could purchase yard signs to announce Community Sunday. Easels are not always out, and people leaving by side door may not be aware. Jo offered to donate her Christmas yard signs to be modified/repurposed for this.
ACTION - Mary to forward Jeanette's email to all Council members. (Dave sent on March 11; thanks!)

** We have two possible new ads for the bulletin about Community Sunday. We will put Jo's ad in the bulletin once per month and the revised version of the ad (found in March meeting Agenda) in once per month. ACTION - Get both ads and instructions to Gretchen for her to run them in the bulletin. ((Who?))
*  Communications-related


** Death/funeral notice app - Fr. Mike's brother working on downloadable app. Discussion about whether this info should be "pull" (like via an app) or "push" (possibly via some kind of an email).

** Posting of Meeting Minutes - Mary sent January Meeting Minutes to Paul Devine for posting on St. Mary's webpage. ACTION - Mary to email February Meeting Minutes to Paul upon approval. ((Comment - On webpage "Parish Council" button, which is under "About Us," "Your Staff," goes nowhere. Can't find where Minutes are being published.))
* Hispanic Community (HC) Issues - Ribix describes how Fr. Bill is considering having office hours of sorts for the HC, at least once per week. This would be time when people could come by for a private meeting with Fr. Bill. Or people could call to set up a private meeting for any mutually agreeable time. Could be like a "dr. appointment." Could be spiritual direction. Fr. Bill had a good mini-retreat with the HC a few Saturdays ago, with Adoration. The HC has a Charismatic Group that meets every Friday night. Maybe we can have Fr. Bill come talk to the Pastoral Council to clarify for us what the various issues are. ACTION - Mary to invite Fr. Bill to attend April meeting. ((Email sent to Fr. Bill 8 April.))
* Welcoming / Hospitality - Possibility of holding a "Ministry Sunday" was discussed. Idea would be to have tables at which information about the many ministries in which parishioners can get involved would be displayed, with someone at each table to tell people about the ministry and answer questions. Possible date Sunday, September 11 (i.e. after Labor Day, but before CCD starts). Bev will organize. Needs two volunteers; Chris, Sr. Karen, and Susan volunteer. Carmen may have a good working list of groups that may want to be involved.
* Pro-Life Issues / Gabriel Network - St. Mary's will participate in Gabriel Network, be we won't take next steps until after the Christ Life Retreat and the "step up" appeal. Sunday after Easter (April 3, Divine Mercy Sunday) we'll have a list / suggestions of ways people might be able to help with St. Mary's participation in Gabriel Network. Once feedback from parishioners is collected and gone through, Steve (Wallace) and Deacon Bob will set up a training session. 
* Pastoral Council New Member selection - There are many parts to this, including finding qualified people willing and able to commit, as well as everything that goes into preparing the ballots. Election Committee (Sr. Karen, Chris, Perfecto) to meet on March 16, 7:15. Will craft schedule for what Committee will do and when.  Mary emailed to all (on March 9) old notes from Election Committee several years ago to possibly help current Election Committee with their tasks.

* Current Pastoral Council members' contact information - We have information for most but not all Pastoral Council members. Missing info to be gathered and provided to Gretchen for her to use in bulletin so parishioners can use it to contact Pastoral Council members with questions, comments, etc.

NEW BUSINESS

* Filipino- American Community update - Susan announces that the FAC will hold a line dancing event fundraiser for the Keesler Center on Saturday, June 18. Maximum number of tickets to be sold is 250, at $30 each. DJ will provide music. Snacks available. Will be posted on St. Mary's Facebook page.
PASTOR’S REMARKS

* Christ Life - Friday night, all day Saturday, and 1/2 day Sunday (March 11-13). We've received a lot of support for this! Parish Center looks awesome! Event is fully subscribed at 170 people (including participants and team). Open to other parishes in addition to St. Mary's. 

* St. Mary's School Principal - Principal interviews ongoing.
* Greeting at beginning of Mass - Fr. Mike and Fr. Bill have discussed. May or may not do.

VOLUNTEER FOR OPENING PRAYER FOR APRIL MEETING - Sr. Karen

CLOSING PRAYER


Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM.

NEXT MEETING:   Thursday, April 14, 2016, 7 PM, Breen Room
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